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Immediate Past President’s Report 
 
As of the end of May 2023, I will be handing over my Branch 
advisory duties as Immediate Past President to comrade 
Bill Molnar as he replaces me in this position. I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank all those that supported me 
during my term and wish comrade Bill and incoming 
Branch President comrade Jim Hemlin and the new 
Executive all the best as they move forward into the new 
term 2023-24. I would also like to thank my wife Margaret 
for her unfailing support over the years. 
 
Yours in comradeship 
Bruce W. Judge CD 
Immediate Past President 

 
Veterans Luncheon, Tuesday, 6 June 

  
 
Ken Fleming, Veterans Services Officer 

Remembrance 
 
Cenotaph Memorial Stones  
 
After a lengthy stay in hospital, I am now home with support 
help. I will continue as Cenotaph Memorial Stone Chair for 
the time being and if, for health reasons, I am unable to do so, 
I will pass it on. 
 
The importance of remembering our veterans can never be 
forgotten. If you have not yet honoured a family veteran, 
friend or neighbour, please consider purchasing a stone. 
 
Lest We Forget 

Moira Green        

613-592-3376 
mmgreen@live.com 

 

                   

http://www.kanatalegion.ca/
mailto:mmgreen@live.com
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Seniors Committee  
 
Our Seniors Committee continues to offer the Complimentary 
Coffee Time every Wednesday from 9-11:30am in the Lounge 
at the Kanata Legion.  The attendance continues to grow and 
now we usually have 20  to 30 attendees who enjoy and 
share in friendship, good conversation along with lots of 
laughs. 
This past month we were pleased to have had a presentation 
by the Ottawa Police Service addressing fraud and how we 
can protect ourselves from falling victim to so many different 
ways of being exploited. This information session was very 
well attended and much appreciated by all. 
 
We will continue holding our weekly Coffee Time over the 
summer months and welcome anyone interested in joining 
us.  
 
Joan Hemlin,  Chair 
Seniors Committee 
joan.hemlin@gmail.com  
 
 

 
Sergeant at Arms Report 
 
I have not entered anything in the Contact for a while. There 
are a couple of upcoming events. 
 
We have already been requested to provide a Colour Party 
for the Scott Tokessy Memorial Gold Glove Tournament. 
Our part is the morning of the 4th of August. We have been 
opening this event from the start. 
 
The next event is the North Lanark Highland Games in 
Almonte on 26 August. As I am now also Zone Sergeant at 
Arms. I may be leading the combined Flag Party onto the 
field. 
 
At the end of this month the Colour Party will be 
participating in a legion tribute for comrade Morley 
Connell. Morley was my first Sergeant at Arms when I joined 
the legion. He held that position for 12 years.  One of his 
notable accomplishments was leading our Colour Party to the 
Ottawa Train station. We met the Veterans as they departed 
the train for the 60th anniversary of the end of WWII in 
Europe. 
 
The following year Morley took our Colour Party to 
Parliament Hill for the Support the Troops Red Shirt Friday. 
We marched the people on from the Centennial Flame up to 
the front. There were thousands that attended that event. 
Morley was always available for advice; I learned a lot from 
him. He still marched with the Colour Party until he could no 
longer do it. 
 
John Robert (No P) Thomson CD 
Sergeant at Arms 
 

Gaming Report - April 
 

Bingo Report (5 Bingos) 
 

Total Deposit to Bingo Trust  $ 3,330.00 
Rent to the Branch   $    890.10 
Building Reserve Fund   $    758.16 
Donatable Funds   $ 1,137.24 
 

Catch the Ace (3 Draws) 
 

Total proceeds from draws  $ 1,960.00 
Rent to the Branch   $    166.60 
Building Reserve Fund   $    313.60 
Donatable Funds   $    470.40  
 

Total Donations (to Lottery Trust) $ 1,607.64 
Total Rent & Building Reserve  $ 2,128.46 

 
 
Marg Deaves 
Round 16 – Draw #1 – 28 April 
2023 
$295.00 
 
 

CATCH THE ACE WILL BE  
TEMPORARILY SUSPENDED UNTIL A NEW 

COMMITTEE IS FORMED 
 

The Gaming Committee 
 

 
Donations 
 
The Lottery Trust Fund committee, with the approval of the 
Executive Committee, donated $500 to each of the following 
Charitable organizations in May:  
 

• Camp Misquah 
 

• Lanark Therapeutic Riding 
 

• Women Warriors' Healing Gardens 
 
This being the end of Kanata Legion Branch 638 current 
term, I wish to thank the LTF Committee, consisting of Nila 
Bronkhorst, Co-Chair,  Joan Hemlin, Helen McKiernan and 
George Royle for their continued support. Thanks also to Clay 
Wheaton and his team for making these donations possible. 
In total the LTF donated $17,475 which has hopefully helped 
the many organizations receiving these donations. 
 
Margaret Judge,  
Chair, LTF 
 
 
 

mailto:joan.hemlin@gmail.com
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Legion Book Sales 
 
Since June 2022 when Kanata Branch 638 took over the sale 
of books to benefit our Veterans, we have received many 
interesting books not only from branch members but also 
from members of the community. To date donations for these 
books have amounted to $1,187.50. Our thanks to everyone 
who has contributed to this good cause. 
 
Note – we are requesting additional donations of books and 
puzzles.  The more, the better!  Thanks in advance. 
 
Margaret Judge / Nila Bronkhorst 

 
Membership Desk                
 
Total Membership in Good Standing to date:  315 
 

Welcome Members to the Branch 
 
• CY E. FLEMING: NEW WELCOME VETERAN FAMILY 

PROGRAM – spouse of Ken Fleming and daughter of a 
veteran 

• ROSEANNE LALANDE: NEW AFFILIATE VOTING – a 
walk in and interviewed by Jim Hemlin.  Background in 
Public Relations and Marketing 

• JEFF M. ARMITAGE:  ASSOCIATE TRANSFER: 
transferred from Dominion Command 

• PATRICIA A. HEARN: NEW ASSOCIATE – spouse of 
Dennis Hearn 

• JEAN PAUL FOURNIER: NEW ASSOCIATE – joined 
online 

 

Last Post 
 

Morley William Connell 
January 31st, 1932 - April 30th, 2023 

 

 
 

Morley was a Life Member of our Legion having served 30 
years.  Many will remember him as our Sergeant at Arms 
and a strong supporter of the Legion.  He also played Tenor 
Drum in the Highland Mist Pipe band until his health forced 
him to stop. 

Albert (Bert) Fox 
February 19, 1923 - May 3, 2023 

 

 
 
Bert enlisted in March 1942 and served in the North Atlantic 
until his honourable discharge in November 1945. 
 
Bert joined the Kanata Branch in 2013 and received his 10-
year service pin last year.  He and his beautiful wife, Margaret  
(Peggy), were constant loyal supporters of our Branch and 
rarely missed a Friday Fish and Chips. 
 
Brenda Grant 
Membership Chair 
 
 
 

Kanata Legion Bursary  
Assistance Program 2023  

June 1st Deadline 
 

OPEN TO STUDENTS OF:  
 
• Ex-Service personnel or currently serving members of 

The Canadian Forces (Regular, Reserve & Merchant 
Navy) and their children & grandchildren 

 
• Commonwealth war veterans & their children & 

grandchildren  
 
• Ordinary & Life Members of The Royal Canadian Legion - 

children & grandchildren  
 
• Associate members of The Royal Canadian Legion and 

their children only  
 
• L.A. members and their children & grandchildren 
 

Applicants who have graduated from or reside in the Kanata 
Area are given priority in the application process. 
Consideration is given to students who do not reside in the 
Kanata area, on the condition that funding is available.  
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The Bursary Program is designed to 
assist students entering or continuing 
their post-secondary education, 
including courses and programs of a 
technical and vocational nature, outside 
of and beyond secondary school. 
Approved bursary assistance is not 
based upon scholastic standing but 

rather on the successful admission status to a post-secondary 
institution or successful completion of one or more years 
leading to a recognized degree, diploma or certificate.  
 
APPLICATIONS MUST BE RETURNED TO THE LEGION NO 
LATER THAN JUNE 1st, 2023, FOR THE UPCOMING 
ACADEMIC YEAR, SEPTEMBER TO AUGUST. 
 
Mailing Address: 
The Royal Canadian Legion 
Kanata Branch 638 
Bursary Committee 
70 Hines Road, Kanata, Ontario 
K2K 2M5 
 
Phone: (613) 591-5570 
 
For an application please download directly from 
https://kanatalegion.ca/bursary-program/ 
 
Chris Braeuel 
Bursary Committee Chair 
613-402-4244 
 

Ladies’ Auxiliary  
 

On behalf of the Ladies’ Auxiliary, I wish to congratulate the 
newly elected Branch Executive. We look forward to working 
together in the new year 2023-2024.  
 
On May 3rd, the Ladies’ Auxiliary held their annual elections.  
I wish to take this opportunity to thank the following branch 
members for making time to come out to conduct the 
elections and installation of the newly elected officers:  
President, Bill Molnar; Third Vice-President, Jim Hemlin; 
Second Vice-President, Mary-Jo Gauthier; L.A. Liaison Officer, 
Dennis Hearn, and Executive Committee member, George 
Pollock.  A job well done.  A very special thanks to each of you 
with much appreciation.  
 
Ladies’ Auxiliary 2023 Election results effective June 1, 2023 
 
Lorraine Lapensée President 
Betty Ann Pollock  Immediate Past President 
Suzanne St. John  1st Vice-President 
Debby Holden  2nd Vice-President 
PJ Rose   Secretary 
Rosanne Birtch  Treasurer 
Bonnie Jessup  Executive 
Sylvia Monette  Executive 
Sheila Taylor  Executive 
Johanna Walters  Sgt. @ Arms 
 

Eleven of our Ladies’ Auxiliary members attended the Annual 
L.A. Zone G6 Convention on Sunday, April 30th, hosted by the 
Perth Ladies’ Auxiliary.  Scott Reid, MP, presented a very 
informative speech on the significance and history of the 
word “Royal” being a part of some Canadian organizations; 
i.e., The Royal Canadian Legion.  Judy Brown, Perth Mayor, 
highlighted her role and responsibilities as mayor and 
welcomed the eight Ladies’ Auxiliaries to Perth.  Guest 
speaker, Yolande McKinnon, L.A. Provincial Third Vice-
President, presented up-to-date business, reminders of some 
processes and an update on the production of the newly 
updated By-laws books. This convention was a great 
opportunity to get to know the seven other Ladies’ 
Auxiliaries in Zone G6.  
 
On May 13th, the Ladies’ Auxiliary held a very successful 
Mother’s Day Tea and Fashion Show featuring fashion from 
Valley Girls Plus. In a beautifully decorated hall and table 
settings of purple, white & yellow decor, 61 guests enjoyed 
the fashion show as they shopped for new summer wear 
modelled by models of different ages and sizes.  There were 
eight vendors on site selling a variety of crafts, Epicure and 
Tupperware for our guests shopping convenience.  Special 
thanks to the volunteers and to those who came out to 
support the L.A.  

 

      
 
A reminder, a Trinkets and Treasures Sale is scheduled for 
Saturday, June 24, 2023.  Donation items for the sale are very 
welcomed and may be dropped off at the legion between 
June 9th – June 23rd. (See posters, next page.) 
   
Lorraine Lapensée 
Ladies’ Auxiliary President 
 
 

 
 

Photograph of the incredibly rare  
Scottish Hummingbird 

(Facebook) 

https://kanatalegion.ca/bursary-program/
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Ongoing Events / Sports 
 
Adult Line Dance Lessons –Mondays 3:30-4:30 pm. The 
class has been very well received.  Registration is 
currently full.  

 

 
 
Euchre  is still going strong!  All skill levels are welcome from 
the beginners to the pros.  We meet every Tuesday night at 7 
PM in the lounge.      
    
Darts has been suspended for the summer will start again in 
the fall. 
 
Open Mic Music is held in the lounge the 1st and 3rd Saturday 
each month 1-4 pm. If you like to sing or play or just listen, 
come and join us.  See photo, next page. 
 
Pickle Ball is in the planning stages. Hopefully we can 
construct a court in the legion parking lot one that can be 
removed in the winter.  
 
Jim Hemlin 
Sports Officer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Picture taken by Walter Arksey (Branch photographer) last  
General Meeting chaired by President Bill Molnar. Job well 
done, comrade Bill.                    
 
Jim Hemlin                                  
3rd Vice President 



6 

 

 
 
Ken Fleming, our Branch Sports Officer, doing a great job 
helping out at the Seniors Darts. Making coleslaw before 
cooking fish. – Jim H. 
 
 

 
 
Comrade Brenda Grant just back from Holland. Right back at it 
kicking up the salad dressing for the Senior Darts. – Jim H. 
 

 
 
Some of the great musicians that help make our Open Mike 
on the 1st and 3rd Saturdays in the lounge at the legion. It is 
a fun place to be! – Jim H. 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONTACT! Submission Deadlines 
 

Due Sunday Noon 
 

25 June  

24 September 

22 October 

19 November 

July, August and December, no newsletter      

 

Lorraine Elmas 
Editor 
 

 

CONTACT! is published monthly (except July, August and 
December) by RCL Branch 638 in Kanata, Ontario. Views 
expressed in the newsletter are those of the contributors 
and are not necessarily those of the Canadian Legion or 
Branch 638. CONTACT! is edited by Lorraine Elmas. 
lorraine_elmas@yahoo.ca              (613) 882-1240 

mailto:lorraine_elmas@yahoo.ca
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                                              2023-24 EXECUTIVE CONTACTS            Updated May 2023 

President Jim Hemlin 613-922-3718 jim_joan_hemlin@yahoo.com 

Past President Bill Molnar 613-592-4060 billmolnar@rogers.com 

1st Vice-President   Mary-Jo Gauthier 613-884-9097 maryjogauthier865@gmail.com 

2nd Vice-President Denis Pelletier 613-867-3819 dpellet1661@rogers.com   

3rd Vice-President Dennis Hearn 613-836-5592 hearn.dennis@yahoo.com  
Treasurer Nila Bronkhorst  613-795-6955 nila.bronkhorst@rogers.com  

Secretary Sheila Horton 613-435-2205 horton.sh23@gmail.com 

Poppy Chair  Dennis Hearn 613-836-5592 hearn.dennis@yahoo.com 

Lottery Trust Fund Mary-Jo Gauthier 613-884-9097 maryjogauthier865@gmail.com 

Veterans Services Ken Fleming 613-965-6589 kfleming44@hotmail.com 

Cadet Liaison Dennis Hearn 613-836-5592 hearn.dennis@yahoo.com  

Membership Dennis Hearn 613-836-5592 hearn.dennis@yahoo.com  

Poppy Trust Fund Chair George Pollock 613-836-2530 geo.pollock@rogers.com 

Leadership Development John Beard 613-608-2485 john@johnbeard.ca 

Public Relations & Marketing Jackie Terris 613-793-7835 jaxisnow@rogers.com 

Bldg. Grounds & Maintenance George Royle 613-591-5598 royle@sympatico.ca  
Sgt-At-Arms & Security & Housing Bob Thomson 613-831-8221 dieseljohn@rogers.com 

Sports Officer Ken Fleming   613-965-6589 kfleming44@hotmail.com 

Ways and Means Committee Sylvia Monette 613-986-3520 s_monette@hotmail.com 
Legion Seniors Chair Joan Hemlin 613-922-3718 joan.hemlin@gmail.com  
Volunteer Coordinator vacant   

Youth Education Brenda Grant 613-832-4127 pipergrant5@gmail.com 

Other 

Regulations & Website  Ann Ervin 613-592-9289 a60ervin@yahoo.com 

Facebook Angie Jacklin 613-983-6230 amjacklin61@gmail.com 

Bar Manager  Mary-Jo Gauthier 613-884-9097 maryjogauthier865@gmail.com 

Foot Clinic Betty Ann Pollock   613-836-2530 ba57pollock@gmail.com 

Gaming/Lottery Clay Wheaton            613-592-5417 claywheaton@rogers.com 

Hall Rental  Andy Shinnan 613-621-0638 hallrentalbr638@gmail.com 

Branch Archivist      Doug Rowland 613-592-4036 kierlandbrae@gmail.com 

Honours & Awards vacant   

Kitchen Manager Gaëtan Chartier 819-639-9343 gaetan.p.chartier@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor Lorraine Elmas 613-882-1240 lorraine_elmas@yahoo.ca 

Military Service Recognition Book Terry Jacobs 613-612-0705 tsjacobs@storm.ca   

Photographer Walter Arksey 613-592-4513 walter.arksey@gmail.com 
IT Computer Brenda Grant 613-832-4127 pipergrant5@gmail.com 

Cenotaph Memorial Stones Moira Green 613-592-3376 mmgreen@live.com  

Ladies’ Auxiliary 2023-24  

President Lorraine Lapensée 613-831-8319 lmlapensee@sympatico.ca 

Past President Betty Ann Pollock 613-836-2530 ba57pollock@gmail.com 

1st Vice-President Suzanne St. John     613-839-0320 su.st.john@gmail.com 

2nd Vice-President    Debby Holden 613-271-2993 debbyholden2993@rogers.com    
Treasurer Rosanne Birtch 613-822-4011 rosannebirtch@gmail.com    
Secretary   PJ Rose 613-297-8960 babs.account@yahoo.ca  
Executive Committee Bonnie Jessup 613-820-1251 bonnie.jessup@live.com 

Executive Committee Sheila Taylor 613-402-4363 princesssheila50@yahoo.co.uk 
Executive Committee Sylvia Monette 613-986-3520 s_monette@hotmail.com 

Sgt-At-Arms Johanna Walters      613-271-8159 joanwalters@sympatico.ca 

 

mailto:dpellet1661@rogers.com
mailto:hearn.dennis@yahoo.com
mailto:nila.bronkhorst@rogers.com
mailto:hearn.dennis@yahoo.com
mailto:kfleming44@hotmail.com
mailto:hearn.dennis@yahoo.com
mailto:hearn.dennis@yahoo.com
mailto:geo.pollock@rogers.com
mailto:royle@sympatico.ca
mailto:dieseljohn@rogers.com
mailto:Kfleming44@hotmail.com
mailto:S_monette@hotmail.com
mailto:joan.hemlin@gmail.com
mailto:pipergrant5@gmail.com
mailto:a60ervin@yahoo.com
mailto:ba57pollock@gmail.com
mailto:claywheaton@rogers.com
mailto:jh.kern@rogers.com
mailto:gaetan.p.chartier@gmail.com
mailto:lorraine_elmas@yahoo.ca
mailto:tsjacobs@storm.ca
mailto:walter.arksey@gmail.com
mailto:pipergrant5@gmail.com
mailto:mmgreen@live.com
mailto:lmlapensee@sympatico.ca
mailto:su.st.john@gmail.com
mailto:debbyholden2993@rogers.com
mailto:rosannebirtch@gmail.com
mailto:princesssheila50@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:S_monette@hotmail.com
mailto:nancymedski@rogers.com

